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Mr. Chairman, the Defense Appropriations Subcommittee been a key partner 
in my work to protect the people of Guam. As many of my colleagues know, 
this subcommittee has increased Guam’s missile defense funding every year 
I’ve been in office. However, we have also worked together to support the 
island’s infrastructure.  

Last Congress the subcommittee worked with me to secure an additional 
$600M of funding towards repairs of the Guam Glass Breakwater. Without 
these funds, Apra Harbor would not have been able to survive the next 
typhoon; crippling our island’s economy.  

Another way I worked with the Defense Subcommittee last congress was to 
fund the DCIP grant program; which ultimately provided Guam Memorial 
Hospital with nearly $3M for HVAC repairs. In the coming appropriations 
cycle, I look forward to working with you again to fund this critical grant 
program and continuing our efforts to protect the island of Guam.  

 


